



Attendees

Mrs Blair (Depute Head)
Caroline Milne
Emily Matheson
Susan McDonald
Kev Ritchie
Gillian Stuart-Murray
Cristian Maxim

Item	Details	Action
1	Apologies Mrs Page Dominic Kite	
2	Minutes From the Last Meeting Mrs Page has been in touch with the council and Police Scotland regarding lighting and security cameras for the playground. A member from security from Police Scotland will make a site visit on Monday 12 th Nov to advise on this matter. Caroline or Gillian to attend.	
3	Finances Please see attached finance report.	
4	Fundraising update Please see attached fundraising report.	
5	Playground update and Friendship Stop <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Mrs Pages’ husband has kindly priced wood and will fix the friendship stop for us. It has been priced at less than £50. Vote taken and all agreed to reimburse Mr Page for this. • Kev is keeping in contact with RGU • School Yard 14 project ; Simon Wood the project Manager has been in touch and will be in Aberdeen on 23rd Nov. He would be grateful if we could have the application ready and if the school and children could have a plan and measurements of the playground ready for him. Mrs Page and Mrs Blair will see to this and Emily to email the application to school, and will assist if required. • SSE’s charity committee have put their application into the school to support the school with projects, school are going to ask them to help with 	EP & SB

	<p>a couple of nursery projects and if they will paint the friendship stop for us.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The play Forum will be working with the school to support the children on becoming play champions. They will also be doing workshops for staff and parents. Dates to be confirmed. 	
6	<p>Roads/Parking Discussion took place regarding the ongoing parking problem, and school provided an update;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Mrs Page has been in touch with the City Wardens who can't do anymore but they will continue to patrol. School have also had discussions with Police Scotland who have requested regular visits at 3pm. Advice given by the police for parents is not to use Facebook or other social media to deal with conflict on this matter. P6 are currently working on a parking campaign, and posters will go outside. School will continue to remind parents via groupcalls and emails. <p>The PC will also continue to speak with the council and advise anyone to speak to their local councillor about this issue; the more people that approach them the better.</p> <p>We discussed if as a group we could make available to all a letter and petition for people to sign and if individuals copy it and email it to local councillors. Kev Ritchie to look into this.</p> <p>The following are the times of when the local councillors hold their surgeries at Danestone Primary, 1st Tuesday of the month 6pm 2nd Tuesday of the month 7pm</p> <p>Gillian discussed that the police have been supporting Bramble Brae School with similar problems and they recently did a survey involving the children, stopping parents to complete the survey at drop off and pick up times. Mrs Blair to look into this.</p>	<p>KR</p> <p>SB</p>
7	<p>AOB Kev Ritchie informed us of a community Halloween tradition that is used in Norway. It is a way to keep the children safe, called 'Trunk or Treat', and the children all gather in the afternoon in one safe car parking area, and go round the cars collecting sweets and having fun. We discussed if the community Centre would consider this. We will discuss again nearer the time.</p>	

8	Date and Time of next meeting 4 th Dec '18 6pm.	